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SEH’s analysis of the draft rules of procedure of the European Trade Union Committee for Education (ETUCE).
 

 

 

SEH is pleased to give its position resulting from its analysis of the new ETUCE draft rules of procedure submitted to member organizations. 

 

It is important to address the issue of independence in its proper place. We welcome the recognition given to the special character of the Europe region in the new draft rules. But we must be careful about the wording of Article 3:
"Such independence shall be exercised in compliance with the Constitution and By-laws of EI”.  

In Europe, the ETUCE is first and foremost a member of the ETUC, so it cannot be constrained to comply with the Constitution and By-laws of EI.  

Its primary role cannot be to implement EI policy, but to speak for and defend the rights of its members in Europe. 

 

SEH has not changed its opinion about the affiliation procedure since Warsaw. There is no justification for the requirement to affiliate EI first and then to the ETUCE.  The special situation created by the existence of the EU must be given recognition by reversing the order of affiliation to these organisations. 

 

We welcome the article 4 declaration that organizations exercise independence "as regards decisions on matters relating entirely to the European Union and its agencies", as well as the article 7.4 and 8.5 requirements for democratic functioning, which has not always been there in the period we have gone through.  

 

Nor has SEH changed its position on the ETUCE’s executive bodies.
It is not a question of selecting the "General Director", but of members electing the General Secretary of the ETUCE, who must be accountable to the Committee which must be able to hold him/her to account. Cooperation with the General Secretary of EI is necessary thereafter to avoid overlap. But then the ETUCE must also have its own professional secretariat. What will the regional coordinator’s role be then? 

 

The vote counting was a fraught episode in Warsaw. Democracy was again almost put on the line. Abstention is a form of vote and must be taken into account, as is traditional in Europe.
SEH calls for a qualified majority to be required also to change the rules of procedure. 

 

Still on the voting issue:

"Poor" country organisations will never be able to pay the full amount of membership fees. So they will have fewer representatives than organizations that can do so.  The CEEC organizations will be at a disadvantage, and a "grouping" of organizations from "wealthy" countries could push its own agenda through, which can only be damaging to democracy, and leave us continuing to live in a two-tier structure.   

 

 

 
 

 

SEH stands by the principles laid down before Warsaw.

The ETUCE must have: 
· Independence in decision making

· Democratic working to implement its programme
· Financial independence
· An elected General Secretary
· Its own secretariat.

 

SEH specifically calls for a debate on the proposed new rules of procedure so as to take into account the views expressed by the member organizations. SEH is ready to continue going down this road for a single structure in Europe.

 

 

Budapest, 14 April 2010 
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